
Hold on to your binocs, ny friends. This is a long one! 
On your mark, get set, go  
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PROGRAMS 

Before retirement, Thomas W. Martin was a master diemaker 
who worked and lived amid the skyscrapers of Manhattan. 
Weekends and holidays were spent photographing nature. Now 
retired and still living in New York, he enjoys being a 
naturalist-photographer. On Monday, April 13, 7:30 p.m. at 
the Immanuel Lutheran Church in Amherst we will experience 
his work, his wit and his wisdom in a program entitled 
"Birds of Monhegan Island." 

Tom's work is praised by wildlife and photographic experts 
alike. His photos have been in Rational Geographic, Audubon 
and on television. 175 of them were used in the Audubon 
Field Guides. 

Many HBC members have met Tom on Monhegan Island and have 
seen his slides and been entertained by his many stories. 
He has shared his knowledge of the birds on the Island and 
has taken us on wildflower walks when the birding was slow. 
Always a part of our weekend, he greets us at the dock on 
Friday and waves goodbye to us on Monday. His yard, just a 
short walk from our accommodations, is where many of his 
photographs are taken and is the best known bird feeding 
station on the Island. Hundreds of pounds of seed and many 
dozens of oranges are used to attract the birds. We check 
it several times a day hoping for rarities which are often 
found there. 

Come enjoy his beautiful slides and laugh with this informal 
and imaginative naturalist as he shares his experiences with 
us. An unpredictable and entertaining evening is in store! , 

Future programs include Jennifer Megyesi who will take us to 
Hawaii on May 11 and Al Hinde who will tell us about the• 
massive raptor migration through the Israeli port city of 
Eilat on the Red Sea on June 8. 

FIELD TRIPS 

Last month's mailing included a copy of Field Trips being 
offered through the Club for the spring and summer. If 
somehow you were missed give me a call at 549-1098 or e-mail 
me svenman@external.umass.edu. I'll also have copies at the 
meetings. 



For now --

4/11: Bob Bieda (527-2623) will be searching for early 
warblers and other spring migrants at the ASHLEY RESERVOIR. 
Meet at the Holyoke Holiday Inn parking lot at 7:00 a.m. 
Bob hopes to see the first Pine and Palm Warblers of the 
year. The Fox Sparrow, Hermit Thrush and Ruby-crowned 
Kinglet are also possibilities. Remember to dress warmly. 
Bring snacks if you wish. The trip will last for about 
three hours. 

4/18: A NEW trip this spring to the BARTHOLOMEW COBBLE area 
of southwestern Massachusetts is being led by Morris Lainer. 
First came the Mockingbirds and Titmice, then Carolina Wrens 
and Red-bellied Woodpeckers. Now Black Vultures are moving 
up from the south to our area. The group will try to locate 
some of these new members of the Massachusetts avifauna on 
this full-day trip. Call Morris (527-9412) for more 
information. 

4/22: "The Wednesday Morning Sweep of the CONNECTICUT RIVER 
VALLEY" for April will find leader Harvey Allen searching 
for whatever is being reported. These monthly half-day 
trips in the fall, winter and spring are leisurely-paced and 
focus on seasonal birds in the valley as well as rarities 
discovered in the past week or so. Meeting places might 
vary and some trips might dip into northern Connecticut. 
Call Harvey (253-7963) for more information. 

4/25: Scott Surner will be leading an all-day trip to PLUM 
ISLAND searching for the Ruff, hoping for the male in its 
dramatic breeding plumage. This rare shorebird visitor from 
Europe has been seen on three of the past six years that the 
Club has made this trip. It is also a very good time to see 
the more common early shorebirds and herons, and of course 
Plum Island is (almost) always good for early songbirds. 
You'll want to bring lunch, snacks and something to drink 
for this all-day trip. Be sure to wear layers of clothing 
and solid footgear for warmth and dryness. Call Scott 
(253-7486) for more information. 

May being the big migration month that it is and Wildwood 
Cemetery in Amherst being one of the big bird refueling 
areas, I have been asked to remind you that Wildwood is 
private property and we must always remember that we are 
guests on its paths. We have maintained a good relationship 
with the management over the years, and have been assured 
that birders are always welcome. Park only in the 
appropriate places -- do NOT park on the lawns. Please 
respect the management's simple wishes and use common sense 
and courtesy when birding the facility so that we will 
continue to be welcome. 



5/5: Starting Tuesday, May 5/5, and continuing every 
Tuesday and Thursday throughout the month, the Club sponsors 
an early morning bird walk through WILDWOOD CEMETERY. No 
need to register - just meet the leader at the gate at 6:30 
a.m. These walks along the edge of the cemetery usually 
last until 8:00 a.m. Various club members lead the walks. 
Some mornings warblers are dripping from the trees and other 
mornings this is just a nice walk in good company. 

Dave Ziomek tells me that there are two spots open on the 
BIRDING MONHEGAN ISLAND trip which will be led by Dianne 
Quilty and Andrew Magee. David Ziomek will assist on this 
traditional birding trip over the long Memorial Day weekend 
(May 22 - 25). It is being offered through the Center. 
Call 256-6006 for more information. 

There is still room on the trip to VENEZUELA, October 14-28, 
1998, being arranged by Jim Marcum. Venezuelan naturalist, 
David Ascanio, will serve as local guide on this trip that 
is handled by Caligo Ventures, Inc. If you are interested 
give Jim a call at 549-1613 or email him at 
marcum@fnr.umass.edu 

I remind you again to call the HBC VOICE (253-2218) to learn 
what birds are being seen in the area especially now that 
the spring migration is under way. 

CONSERVATION 

The CONTE MIGRATORY BIRD HABITAT SURVEY moves into its third 
and last year with a meeting at Arcadia on Tuesday. April 7, 
at 7:00 p.m. If you plan to participate in the survey this 
year it is very important that you attend this meeting. If 
you have questions or if you are absolutely unable to make 
this meeting please call Wayne Petersen at 781/259-9506, 
x7412. 

The fourth NORTH AMERICAN MIGRATION COUNT is a nationwide 
count held on the second Saturday in May (May 9). Similar 
to the Christmas Count in that you count all birds 
seen/heard on that day, it is different in that entire 
counties are count areas, it has no fees, and it occurs in 
warm weather at the height of spring migration. We would 
like to increase and improve the organization of Hampshire 
County participation this year. We are looking for one or 
more participants from each town. You go to your favorite 
spots, keep count and record what you see/hear on a sheet 
which will be sent to you or will be provided at the April 
meeting. If you would like to go birding with a group that 
day, organized morning bird walks will be taking place at 
all three Audubon Hampshire Sanctuaries. Call Arcadia for 
more information. For questions and recording sheets call 
Anne Lombard (586-7509). 



Last month's mailing spoke about our continuing the BIRDS IN 
FORESTED LANDSCAPES (BFL) project linking volunteer birders 
and professional biologists in a study of the habitat 
requirements of the seven species of forest thrushes as well 
as the Sharp-shinned and Cooper's Hawks. Please refer to 
the March HBC Newsletter for complete information. Mary 
Alice Wilson will be taking over the coordination of the 
Amherst area sites. You can reach Mary Alice by phone 
(548-9078) or by e-mail (mwilson@k12.oit.umass.edu). Anne 
Lombard will continue coordinating the Northampton area. She 
can be reached by phone (586-7578) or by e-mail 
(lombarda@javanet. 
corn). 

The AMHERST BREEDING BIRD CENSUS will go into its ninth year 
of data-gathering in June. Because people go on vacation 
and move away there may be a few circuits not covered this 
year. Pete Westover is looking for people who are qualified 
and interested. Almost 95% of the data is gathered by ear 
so it is necessary that the person have a good knowledge of 
local bird song. If you interested in learning more please 
call Pete (256-4045) or David Ziomek at the Hitchcock Center 
(256-6006). 

The BIRDERS' EXCHANGE is another way you might want to 
contribute to the conservation effort. It's explained on a 
separate sheet enclosed with this Newsletter. Check it out. 

LIBRARY 

The HBC library is housed at the Hitchcock Center and is 
available to members for browsing and borrowing from 
Wednesday through Saturday, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. Anne Cann 
will also bring a small assortment of books and journals for 
members to borrow at HBC meetings. Borrowed materials can 
also be returned at that time. If there is something you 
specifically want, she will be happy to bring the item from 
the Hitchcock Center to the meeting as long as you call her 
by the Saturday prior to the Monday meeting. 

Our subscription to the Manomet Center for Conservation 
Sciences has been renewed thanks to the generosity of an HBC 
member. The quarterly journal describes their conservation 
projects and philosophy from the Bay of Fundy to Tierra del 
Fuego. 

BIRDING with HITCHCOCK 

On Friday, May 1. 5:30 - 8:30 p.m., at the Red Barn at 
Hampshire College come join members, friends, volunteers and 
staff for the Hitchcock Center's once a year fundraising 
party and auction, the GREEN SCENE. Great food! Great 
music (Oompah band)! Great bargains! Great people! You 
can't miss and you'll also help support this important 
environmental organization. 



BIRDING BY EAR - ON THE HOLYOKE RANGE: On Saturday, April 
25, Sunday, May 3 and Sunday, May 24 naturalist John Green 
will tune in to the flood of spring migrants while getting 
in shape as he leads three great hikes on the Holyoke Range. 
All walks are free but pre-registration is required. Call 
the Center (256-6006) for more information. 

GIBBOUS MOON/LUNAR BIRD COUNT STAR PARTY: On Thursday, May 
7, 8:00 - 9:30 p.m. Ron Woodland, teacher and Planetarium 
Director of Bassett Planetarium at Amherst College will talk 
about the constellations of spring and weather permitting 
will show us the thrill birds migrating north silhouetted in 
front of the nearly full moon. This program is geared for 
adults as well as for families with children. 

BIRDING with ARCADIA 

The fourth NORTH AMERICAN MIGRATION COUNT DAY will be marked 
by organized morning bird walks at all three of the 
Sanctuaries on May 9. 

Starting April 18 and running through June 20 Arcadia is 
offering Saturday morning BIRD WALKS from 8:30 - 10:00 a.m. 
at the three Sanctuaries: Arcadia, Graves Farm and Lynes. 

Call Arcadia (584-3009) for more information. 

############### 

ELECTIONS: May is the month we elect Board officers and 
members for the coming year. The nominating committee, 
chaired by Jan Ortiz, with members Al Richards and Anne 
Lombard is in the process of drawing up a slate for your 
consideration. If you wish input, now would be the time to 
get in touch with one of them. 

HBC WEB PAGE: In the beginning, Tom Amy very generously 
set up an HBC Web Page for early World Wide Web followers 
and searchers. We are very grateful to him! Interest grew 
beyond what Tom wanted to be responsible for and he hoped he 
could be replaced by another interested soul. HBC member 
Merry Cushing, a skilled Web surfer, came to our rescue and 
is going at it with great enthusiasm and skill. There is a 
whole lot of good stuff to be found on the Hampshire Bird 
Club Web Site. Check it out, especially the related links! 
The new address to the site is: 

http://www-unix.oit.umass.edu/-hampbird/ 

While on the subject of information gathering and giving, 
the HBC now has a post office box address. If you want to 
get in touch but you're not sure who to get in touch with 
send your letter to the HBC, P.O. Box 716, Amherst, MA 
01004-9716. It is checked regularly and letters will make 
their way to the proper person. 



This winter many people observed a Peregrine hanging around, 
making dinner out of Rock Doves and perching on top of the 
Campus Center and the Library Tower. 

Because of this, Dave Ziomek, Pete Westover and Tom French 
decided to place a nesting box on the Library Tower to see 
what might happen. With the help of the Umass Physical 
Plant, it was put in place on Friday, March 27. When a 
Physical Plant employee went back on Monday, March 30, he 
found a bird checking out the box. The bird has also been 
observed exhibiting territorial behavior. Falcons are in 
migration now and April is egg laying time - perfect timing 
for catching the eye of passing Peregrine. 

According to Tom, there is about a 30% chance for successful 
nesting in the first year. According to Dave, the box is 
there for the long haul but it's hard not to be "cautiously 
optimistic" for success this year. 

You can easily see the box on the Library roof with your 
naked eye from the pond side. Check all four sides of the 
Tower for the roosting bird. Stay Tuned  

############### 

NO MORE, NO MORE, NO MORE: And to think I really do this 
every month because I really choose to? Next month is 

BAD-JOKE-MONTH . . 

LITTLE-KNOWN-DATES-WORTH-CELEBRATING-MONTH . 

WORD-CHALLENGE! 

'til then --

Sally Venman 

Your cross-eyed Newsletter editor-type person 

. . and 


